
 
 
 

 

GHBPA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING 
July 9th, 2019 

 

The July meeting was called to order at 7:04. The first order of business was to dispense with the reading of the June 
minutes. The motion was may by Debi Johnson, seconded by Juanita Jones with unanimous approval. There was a 
simple welcome to all the new Committee Members.   

 
Band Director – Darren Kirsch 

- The work on the school still appears to be on schedule.  They are getting ready to cut power next week.  
Power will be out for 2 weeks to the entire complex.  However, hopefully the band room will have 
power. 

- Discussion around using the church for band camp: 
o Testing was done with different types of chalk and tape.  There is a duct tape that does not 

leave residue – hoping to talk to the church soon to get approval to use this duct tape. 
o Still working with the church to determine where students and parents will be able to park 

(drop off and pick up).  The goal is to leave equipment at church each night in trailers. 
o Sidewalk chalk will be ordered for kids 
o Hoping to use church kitchen for ice 
o Jenny McCarty has freezer that will be used for popsicles – we will ask church to see if they 

have a freezer that can be used first 
o No food – maybe a few snacks  

- Flags and music have been ordered 
- There will be 4 competitions including Hermitage, Warhill, Kecoughtan and Menchville or Lee 
- Football game on September 6th has been cancelled 
- Tag Day could be pushed back to rain date if Grafton building is not available 

 
Guard –Patti Cubstead 

- Flags have been ordered 
- 4 students currently at JMU doing conditioning, dance, weapons 
- Uniforms getting ordered tonight – takes 6 weeks 

 
Historian – Larry Madrigal (absent) 

- No report 
 
Tri –M – Amy Olson/Ryan Olson 

-  No report 
 
1st Vice President – Tina Cuthrel 

- 48 hours of volunteer work turned in for June 
 
Pit – Mark Fry (absent) 
 
Hospitality – Don Mann/Tara Bozick 

- No Report 
 
 

 



Uniforms – Melanie Munn/Shirley Emerson  
- Meeting with Remembrance next Tuesday to plan for photos 
- Shorts have been labeled 
- 156 students have signed up (there are a few duplicates) 
- Current Number is about 185 students to March 

 
Chaperones – Juanita Jones/Jennie Hopkins (absent) 

- Will there be a pool party?  Mr. Kirsch to talk to Windy Point – looking at last Friday of Camp 
- There will be a sign-up genius placed on-line for chaperones in next few weeks 

 
Band Camp – Jennie Hopkins (absent)  

- No Report 
 
Feed the Band –Russel Kassel  

- No Report 
 

Decorations – LaDonna Armstrong (absent) 
- No report 

 
Student Volunteer Hours – Debi Johnson  

- Please let Debi know when roster is complete 
 
2nd Vice President – Melissa Madrigal 

- Car Wash October 5th  
- Sweet Frog – one of 2 nights after practice at the end of August (getting set now) 
- Melissa will also be working with Pizza Shop for fundraiser date 
-  

Concessions – Teresa Hass 
- Lots of candy and soda in closet 

 
Spirit Wear – Kendall Fry/Karen LaPorte 

- We will be selling spirit wear during band camp 
 

Tag Day – Amy & Ryan Olson  
- Tagathon 11-1 on 16th - normally takes 45 minutes 
- Looking to see if there is a place a church for stapling 
- Sign up Genius will go out early August – and posted on Facebook 

 
Secretary –Shirly Coleman (absent) 

- No report 
 
Webmaster – Benjamin Scott (absent) 

- No report 
 
Data Entry – Ben Scott (absent) 

- Please make sure you send all weekly messages to Ben  
 
Remembrance – Jenny McCarty (absent) 

- No report 



 
Publicity – Dawn Bailey 

- No report 
 
Treasurer – Kim Bergstrom 

- Draft budget reviewed at meeting.  Final budget to be placed on website shortly 
 
New Business  

- None 
 

Next Meeting 
- August 5th & 7pm 

 
Adjournment – 7:50 
 
 
 
 


